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189th Pump Station and Pipeline Project: Set
to Begin Construction Week of May 27, 2024

Greetings, Valued Customer,

Tualatin Valley Water District (TVWD) is preparing over the next several weeks to begin
construction on the 189th Pump Station and Pipeline Project the week of May 27, 2024 (after the
Memorial Day Holiday).

The project will include removing the existing reservoir and pump station located at 7400 SW
189th Avenue and building a new pump station onsite. New water transmission piping will also
be installed between the new 189th Pump Station and TVWD’s Goyak Reservoir property, which
is located at the intersection of SW 189th Ave and Rigert Road.

View a map of the project area and renderings of the finished project below.

The project will improve the reliability and resiliency of the water system in this area of the
community. Project completion is expected in fall 2025.

May 2024 Look-Ahead: Work to Occur
Over the next several weeks, TVWD and Slayden Constructors, Inc. will be working to prepare
the current site for construction by:

« Removing the remaining trees that were felled in late February 2024. (New trees will be
replanted onsite at the end of this construction project where feasible.)

« Installing temporary construction fencing for security and safety.

« Implementing measures to prevent soil erosion and manage sediment runoff.

Additional work this month will include:

« Week of May 13, 2024: Staging a portion of the equipment and materials on site.

« Week of May 20, 2024: Construction trailer will be mobilized to 18755 SW Kemmer Road.

+ Week of May 27, 2024 (excluding Memorial Day): Site grading and demolition of the
existing 189th Reservoir expected to begin.

What You Can Expect During Construction
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